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Worker Retraining Advisory Committee
Meeting Minutes
Friday, January 22, 2016
11:30 a.m.—1:00 p.m.

Building JSH, room 242
Members Present: Chelsea Chunn, SWWDC; Scott Bailey, ESD; Travis Elmore, WA State Nurses Association; Mark Maggiora, Americans Building Community; Julie Miller, WorkSource,  Darcy Altizer, SWCA; Kimberly Pincheira, CREDC
Members Absent: Norton Sweet, WorkSource; Jennifer Dahl, WorkSource; Michelle Thor, Columbia Credit Union;
Clark College: Cathy Sherick, Assoc. Director Instructional Planning & Innovation; Rachele Bakic, Associate Dean of Instructional Operations; Brenda Walstead, Interim Dean of Business & Health Sciences; Tim Cook, Vice President of Instruction; Rebecca Kleiva, Financial Aid; Armetta Burney, Financial Aid; Genevieve Howard, Dean of Workforce, Career & Technical Education; Darla Utter, Administrative Assistant
Cathy Sherick called the meeting to order at 11:38 a.m. and introductions were made.

The Oct 2, 2015 meeting minutes were unanimously approved. 
Office of Instruction Updates.  Vice President of Instruction Tim Cook gave an update on the budget:
The budget reduction process is almost finished. Most of the recommendations will be final by the beginning of Feb.  The final proposal was accepted by President Knight.
Some of the eliminations are:

Paralegal
MRAD 

NAC-non credit

French

German

Surveying & Geomatics was given a three year reprieve after receiving funds from a donor.  The program will continue on.

Nursing was reduced to 98 per year from 146. Retention Specialist will be hired to work with students so they all complete. Some students were failing out or being pushed out by program itself.
A draft of the Academic Plan will be coming out next week.  It sets us up well for innovation and creation of new programs such as Advanced Manufacturing. 

Worker Retraining Program Update Rebecca Kleiva talked about financial aid and tuition. She had a handout that referenced how much Worker Retraining dollars go towards tuition and how much is paid by other sources. Worker Retraining gives a small amount towards tuition.  The handout also gave a breakdown of funding.  Majority of funding comes from other locations. Rebecca can usually find funds and has never had to turn students away. 
Rebecca has been very busy doing outreach.  A majority of her time is spent working with WorkSource. She is also in talks with Library at WorkSource.  She recently did a presentation in the Gorge for our CADD program.

Worker Retraining Plan Draft Review-Cathy Sherick handed out a draft of the Worker Retraining Plan. She said the SBCTC would like us to have a plan for overall use of Worker Retraining dollars. Cathy asked for feedback on the draft. Once the draft is approved by the SBCTC we can adopt it as our Worker Retraining Plan. If we take the work plan out at every meeting and align with the strategic plan it would be worthwhile. Performance measures and stakeholders are most important. The draft of the Worker Retraining Plan will be posted on the Advisory Web page: http://www.clark.edu/advisory.
Outreach needs to be added to the vision to make sure all students are aware of the Worker Retraining Program.  How do we get this information out to the community?  What partners?  Tribal Entities; WorkSource.; Speakers Bureau;  DVR within WorkSource; Webpage links; handouts.
Translate into Spanish and Russian on handouts.
The Committee would like to read through the document first and have Cathy send out some key questions to the group before voting on sending it to SBCTC.
Where does it align with Strategic, Academic and budget plan?

Cathy will email the document out to members. Members to send feedback before February 26th meeting.  Vote on at April meeting. Cathy will track comments on document with different colors.
Program Mix 2015. Cathy Sherick reviewed the 2015-16 CTC Worker Retraining Program Mix.  A copy of the Program Mix will be posted on the Advisory Web page: http://www.clark.edu/advisory.
Receipt/ Expenditure of additional funding:
An additional $76,875 was awarded to Clark College for meeting our FTE target.

$22,575 is for direct aid to students.

The remaining $54,300 will be spent as follows:

$5,000 for travel and training

$49,300 for equipment
Pre-apprenticeship Program Pilot: Cathy Sherick gave a presentation on the Pre-Apprentice Program Pilot. 
The automotive program was budgeted $82,759 for faculty salary and benefits. One of the positions was not hired until November. As a result we have approximately $33,112 in unallocated funding. Clark would pay for instructor and certificates for the Pre-Apprentice Program Pilot (approx. $5,000) and the rest of the $33,000 ($28,000) will be for Worker Retraining students.

The funding would be utilized for the Trades Pre-Apprentice Program. The 10-11 week program would run six hours per day, five days a week.  Up to twenty-five students would attend (at the $25 transitional studies rate), as a cohort, as a pilot of an initial program. Funding would cover curriculum development and the costs for adjunct faculty and external trainers to provide certified training and testing for certifications. 
In working with community partners [SWWDC and construction industry partners] to develop an apprenticeship program for the construction industry a very specific need was identified. That need was for trained entry level laborers.  

Entry Level Skills Desired:

· Safety Training – OSHA  10 Certification
· Basic math

· Communications - Literacy
· Power Tools use

· Job skills – respect, timeliness, professionalism

· Physical fitness 

· First Aide / CPR

Additional Certifications:  

· Flagging Certification

· Fork lift Certification
These skills might assist the apprentice to be more competitive for either an apprenticeship or direct employment.

Research in to other pre-apprentice programs is on-going. Development of the curricula for the pilot is underway. The program would be housed in the Transitional Studies and would utilize an ‘on-ramp’ method to move students in to course work for more intensive industry certifications. It would include applied learning, certification training and academics. At the end of the program the student would have three industry certificates and basic academic skills (literacy, applied math, communications) to support entry level apprenticeship in a specific trade or employment.

SBCTC has reviewed this expenditure and supports the use of WRT 2016 grant funding for this purpose, upon the recommendation and vote of the WRT Advisory committee.

The program would begin with back math and reading skills, Those are applied skills.  The model is called On-ramp to I-Best. It is a 10 weak program.  Program would consist of basic reading, math and job skills and every week would concentrate on a certain trade area (like plumbing).  Certificates would be built in (at no extra cost).  At end of 10 weeks students would be on-ramped into our Transitional Studies program.  The Trades Pre-Apprentice Program would be unregistered (will not be registered with the state). 
Recommendation will be for two people to work on the Pre-apprenticeship program for $5,000 for the remainder of this year to develop curriculum for next year. Some curriculum may already be available in the community, perhaps at the Skills Center.

Chelsea mentioned that the program is “not going to fly” unless employers are requesting it.  There are some gaining interest in the program.  It needs to be a strategic piece.  Anything you can do to add distinction will help. 
Can this model work for healthcare like Phlebotomy or NAC?

A subcommittee will convene to work on the plan and program mix.  Julie, Scott and Cathy have volunteered to be subcommittee. 
Review of Work Plan-Chair
Develop a list of short term trainings available in our service area:
NAC

In-home Care

Community Health Workers

Other Items of Interest or discussion:
Tabled
Next Meeting Dates:
The next meeting dates had already been scheduled: February 26, 2016 and April 15, 2016.
The meeting adjourned at 1:00 p.m.
Prepared/submitted by Darla Utter
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